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23. (N-5373):

A. Property Name: 140 West Main Street

B. Location and Verbal Boundary Description: This building is located on the 
north side of West Main Street between Hillside Road and the junction of the New 
London and Elkton Roads. The property being nominated includes the building and 
parcel of the land on which it stands, having a frontage of 67 feet and a depth 
of 142 feet (Property Tax Map, City of Newark, no. 19, lot no. 2?4).

C. Owner; Arthur A. Mencher, 140 West Main Street, Newark, Delaware 19711 

D. Property Description:

140 West Main Street is a three story "L" shaped frame residence with three bays 
at the south main facade, the exterior is finished with yellow weatherboard 
siding and features cross bracketed panels at the protruding window bays. The 
mansard roof is broken up by several dormers, cross gables and roof turret, all 
surfaced with patterned slate shingles. The south front cross gable is 
bracketed with bargeboards and has a finial at the peak. Exposed, modified 
scroll brackets also line the building's roofline under the eaves. The windows 
include the two-over-two arched frame sash type at each dormer; two-over-two and 
one-over-one double hung sash type on the first and second story levels; and a 
combination of one and two story bay windows at the east, west and south 
facades,. Single door entried have rectangular panels; a transome appears above 
the main south door, a hip roof frame porch with chamfered columns columns, 
brackets and balustrade is located at the south facade; and enclosed porch with 
shed roof is attached to the east facade.

E. Historical Background:

140 West Main Street was built as a Second Empire style single family residence 
in the l880's. The building was noted on Sanborn Insurance Survey Maps for 
1915-1929 as a single dwelling; it was later remodeled on the interior to make 
apartment units. Many University faculty members resided there over the years 
including H. Clay Reed, Carl J. Rees, and George E. Brinton.

Outbuilding:

N-5373a. A frame carriage house stands at the rear of the property and is 
presently used as a garage.

F. Significance:

140 West Main Street has the distinction of being one of the largest and most 
elaborate homes located on West Main Street. The building's architectural 
appearance remains little changed since first constructed and represents a typi 
cal vernacular expression of the Second Empire style.
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